Faculty Evaluation Committee

Oct. 2, 2007

Members present: Lynette Macfarlan and Linda Uhlenkott (co-chairs), Jo Dean, Karen Martin, Lynne Owens, Laurie Walsh, Scott Nielsen, Lijuan Zhai. 

Sharon Sutherland was absent.

Various committee members have met with all departments but one to begin the first step of creating the comprehensive faculty evaluation system. Lynette Macfarlan had a scheduled meeting with the last department. All departments agreed to complete step 1A, individual members listing duties performed, so that step 1B, sorting the various duties in categories, could begin. Our deadline for completing step one is October 26.
The committee also compared two commercial student rating forms, the SIR II and the IDEA form, and voted to recommend the use of the IDEA form this fall. The company gave us a quote for a trial run for the entire college for one semester. Other attractive aspects of the IDEA form are as follows: the form can be administered both online and with pencil-and-paper; faculty are provided with a form on which they can indicate the importance of 12 criteria; IDEA has an online compendium which provide faculty members with resources for professional enhancement; the form and the resulting data are user-friendly; faculty can add up to 20 additional questions which will only be reported in percentages rather than as a norm. Finally, the IDEA form is about half the cost of the SIR II.
Lynette Macfarlan and Linda Uhlenkott met at different times with Vice-Presidents Reinhard and McFarlane and were assured that funding for either form is available. 

At the next meeting, the committee will decide how to complete Step 1 and begin Step 2.

Respectfully submitted,

Linda Uhlenkott, co-chair

